Walden Woods 

   Board of Directors Meeting                                                                                                                     
March 31, 2010
Present:  Ashley Doll, Bob Ellis, David Holness, Warren Johnson, Jay Malave,            
                 Brian Onessimo, Gail Twarkins, John Webber, and Frank Goeckler of Elite Property           
                 Management
Absent:    Marian Farley
Call to Order
Vice-President Bob Ellis called the meeting to order at 6:32 pm.

Approval of Minutes
The minutes from the February 24, 2010 meeting were approved as circulated.

The already approved minutes from the January meeting were corrected. Bob Ellis will make changes to those minutes on the website.
Financial Report
On target with minor variations.
Property Manager Report
Pool Access Security System-the Board approved up to $4000 to install a secure door structure, by Hazen Fence Co.  It would be maintenance free. Volunteers are needed that could be available for emergencies and on-site inspections from the Windsor Health Department.
Document Overlay-Amendments to the Common Interest Ownership Act-the overlay would identify any changes necessary in response to the new amendments.  The Board approved an expenditure of $2500.

Workers Compensation Policy-although there will be no pool attendants this year, there will be vendors working on the property.  Therefore the Board approved maintaining the policy.
Meeting House Lock Box-a lock box was suggested in order to allow vendors to enter the Meeting House, rather than wait for a Meeting House committee member to open for them. The committee did not feel that it decreased the activity of the committee and it left the Meeting House unprotected for an entire day.  The Board agreed that a lock box was not necessary.
Committee Reports

Environmental
Beavers-three have been caught; not sure if there are others.  The committee will try to clean up any damage.
Little Walden Pond-the main focus for the committee. The pond will probably need dredging. The quality of the sediment needs to be determined and then an estimate obtained to get the work done. Landscaping will be necessary on the periphery of the pond to help protect it. It is still unknown if the carp have been of any value. It can take up to 18 months for results. The use of chemicals was pursued, but is expensive and not approved by the Town of Windsor or the EPA.
Earth Day-will be held on April 24, 2010, 10am-12noon. The committee will purchase litter sticks ($150 for 12).

Meeting House

The new dishwasher has been installed.  Because of plumbing issues, the committee went slightly over budget.
Double doors at front of building-need to be repaired or replaced.  They do not always lock properly.

Landscaping-the front and sides of the building need some new plantings and replacement of bushes that have been removed. Polly Ellis will meet with Mark from Russo Landscaping to evaluate the need and also discuss the needs at the back of the Meeting House. The Board approved the expenditure of $2400 for the work to be done in the back.
Welcome

No visits this past month, but several will be made in the next month.
Standards

Barry Towers is trying to recruit previous members of the committee.  The procedure for approval remains the same.
Social
The International dinner has been rescheduled for September 25, 2010
Egg Hunt-April 3, 2010

Earth Day-April 24, 2010

Communications-no report.
Homeowners’ Forum
Ruth Casagrande from Hawthorne Lane asked if it is possible to paint her front door rather than restain it because she is having a problem finding someone to do it.  Barry Towers has the name and number of his painter and will share it with her.
Beth Goulet from Last Leaf Circle asked if the Property Manager is informed of new homeowners.  Frank Goeckler answered that Jody-Marie at his office knows.

Marlene Whitsett from Mercer Lane is concerned about the excessive speed along Walden Meadow Road.  She has offered to act as the spokesperson for Walden Woods with the police.  
Charles Wimberley from Pond Bridge questioned the rules regarding fishing, boating and skating on our ponds. Originally, they were part of the zoning, but, as years passed, the Board preferred that they be discouraged and signs were erected. It was suggested that zoning issues be placed on next month’s agenda, especially how they impact on this and the design of the deck structure.
Old Business

Perimeter Brush-according to the Town of Windsor, the barrier should not be altered, but can be maintained.  As soon as the leaves are out, it will be evaluated.
Meeting House Landscaping-the plantings behind the Meeting House have been removed and the area has been regraded to avoid water leaking into the basement.

Dam structure-no update. John Lenehan will confirm with Eli Pecthold of CWD his willingness to reimburse the Conservancy up to $30,000 should the Conservancy wish to build it.
New Business
Boundaries for the Duplex and Townhome Council Areas-Warren Johnson made the following motion, which was seconded. At that time, the Woodmoor representatives stated that they had not had a reasonable amount of time to review the maps pertaining to the proposal and did not feel that there was a formal review of the maps prior to the vote. In addition, they stated that the Boundaries Committee was not made aware of the pendency of the board vote and was not given an opportunity to review the proposal. They expressed concern that the proposal was inappropriate and in contravention of the requirements set forth in the Declaration. J. Malave sought to have the proposal table until the next meeting in order to give all Board members the opportunity to review, but since the motion had been seconded, the Vice President did not consider his request. W. Johnson, who made the motion, stated that the Board has had several opportunities to review the maps over the past year and had e-mailed a copy of his motion the Monday prior to the meeting. The motion was approved by a vote of 5-3 with J. Webber, 
J. Malave and B. Onessimo dissenting.
Whereas, Section 2.9 of the Walden Woods declaration states that Council Areas are shown on the survey,

Whereas, Section 2.38 of the Walden Woods Declaration defines the “Survey” as Schedule A-3 to the Declaration as amended from time to time,
Whereas, no Council Areas are shown on any schedule A-3 Surveys and maintenance responsibilities are allocated in various provisions of the Declaration to Councils based on the Council Area boundaries supposed to be shown on the surveys and

Whereas, the Conservancy Board is in agreement as to the location of Council Area boundaries for the Duplex Council, and the Townhome Council,

Now therefore be it resolved:

Until such time as the declaration is amended to show council areas on schedule A-3, the Conservancy Board recognizes the Duplex Council area boundaries to be as shown in blue on sheets L.1.1, L1.2, L1.3 and L1.4 of the plans entitled “FUSS & O’NEILL INC. Consulting Engineers 146 HARTFORD ROAD, MANCHESTER, CONNECTICUT 06040…CONNECTICUT WINDSOR DEVELOPERS, LLC LANDSCAPE PLAN WALDEN WOODS WINDSOR CONNECICUT PROJ. No.: 2000-355S10 DATE: 04/29/04”, copies of which sheets are to be filed with these minutes; and
Until such time as the Declaration is amended to show council areas on Schedule A-3, the Conservancy Board recognizes the Townhome Council area boundaries to be as shown in orange on sheets L1.2, L1.3, L1.4 and L1.5 of the plans entitled “FUSS & O’NEILL INC. Consulting Engineers 146 HARTFORD ROAD, MANCHESTER, CONNECTICUT 06040…CONNECTICUT WINDSOR DEVELOPERS, LLC LANDSCAPE PLAN WALDEN WOODS WINDSOR CONNECTICUT PROJ. No.: 2000-355S10 DATE: 04/29/04”, copies of which sheets are to be filed with these minutes.

Changes to the Board

Barry Towers has resigned his position as Woodmoor Council Director and President of the Conservancy Board because he has moved to a home in the Village Council. 
Bob Ellis has resigned his position on the Village Board and his position as Vice-President of the Conservancy Board. 
Replacements will be elected at the next Village and Conservancy meetings.

Next Meeting
The next meeting will be on Wednesday, April 28, 2010 at 7pm, 6:30pm executive session.
Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 8:36 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Gail Twarkins, Secretary

Approved
Robert Ellis, Vice-President

